
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                               

          

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
DECEMBER, 2011 

Volume 11, Issue 12 

The Oldest and Finest of Coeur D’ Alene, Idaho… 
We Do It Right!   

Back Country ATV Assn. Inc. 
Of Coeur D’ Alene, ID 

Mailing Address: 
595 Hayden, ID 83835 

www.backcountryatv.org 
   

EDITORIAL PROVIDED BY 

Ken Chrisp 

New applications/ 
brochures with our 

new address are now 
available. If you 

would like to have 
some to hand out or 
know of a business 
that would like to 

have some for their 
customers, please 

contact  
Ken or Kathy Chrisp 

at 509-473-9032 

IDAHO (May 12, 2011) during the 2011 legislative session, the 
Idaho Recreation Council worked with legislators to pass 

SB1001. The passing of this bill brought a couple of key 

changes to Off-Highway Vehicle (OHV) education 

requirements in Idaho. 

 

How does this impact you? 

All unlicensed riders who wish to operate an OHV on 

National Forest roads are required to take an OHV safety 

course. 

 
All riders age 15 and under who wish to operate an OHV on 

roads must be supervised. The definition of supervision was 

clarified to mean that if you are riding on any road with 

your child you must be in a position to provide close 

support, assistance or direction. If you are not riding with 

your child you must be within 300 ft when supervising their 

operation on any road. You must e in a position to provide 

close support, assistance or direction. 

Learn more: 
Helpful links and answers to frequently asked questions are available 

here: 

http://parksandrecreation.idaho.gov/recreation/mandatoryeducation.

aspx 

 

To obtain additional information on OHV classes near you, visit: 

www.parksandrecreation.idaho.gov or email 

ohveducation@idpr.idaho.gov 

 

 

EFFECTIVE JULY 1, 2011 

NEW MANDATORY OFF-HIGHWAY VEHICLE 

(OHV) EDUCATION LAW IN EFFECT FOR 

IDAHO. 

http://www.backcountryatv.org/
http://parksandrecreation.idaho.gov/recreation/mandatoryeducation.aspx
http://parksandrecreation.idaho.gov/recreation/mandatoryeducation.aspx
http://www.parksandrecreation.idaho.gov/
mailto:ohveducation@idpr.idaho.gov


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1. Dust Masks: I have many color and designs available. They are adjustable to fit and work great in the 

cold, pollen and dust. Machine washable.  $12 each. Call Bert at 208.683.0526 
 

2. If you would like to have a T-shirt made up for you, let Kathy know and we can get this done for you. 

Call 509.473.9032 

 

3. For your Information: Rathdrum Drugs, where our Logo’s are printed, now have in stock various colors 

of long sleeve T-shirts. They also carry short sleeve T-shirts with a front pocket. If you would like one, 

ask for Pam at the drugstore and she will put a logo on it for you. These shirts are hard to find. 

 

4. Black and Chrome license plate frames. $12.50 ea. See Kathy or call 509-473-9032 

 

5. HELMET Outlet has charcoal filtered dust masks.  they sell for $30.00 minus discount  

The Board meeting and the General meeting will both be held at the IHOP on 4th Street in  
Coeur D’ Alene. 

 
BOARD AND GENERAL MEETINGS: The board meeting will begin at 5:30PM just prior to the general meeting at 7:00PM,                                                     

on the THIRD Tuesday of each month. 

 

 

OFFICERS 

PRESIDENT:   Ken Chrisp  

           509-473-9032 

  klchrisp@comcast.net 

 

VICE PRESIDENT:    

Frank Traver 

687-1362  
ftraver@roadrunner.com 

 

SECRETARY: Kathy Chrisp 

  509-473-9032 

                     kmchrisp@comcast.net 

TREASURER: Kathy Chrisp 

                     509-473-9032 

                     kmchrisp@comcast.net 
  

CLUB OFFICERS/ COMMITTEE 

 
 
 

 

 

DIRECTORS 

 Jim Bennett 765-1014 

 Eaglejim00@yahoo.com 

 

 Gordon Ingraham 509-844-8133 

 glingraham@roadrunner.com 

 
 Newsletter Editor:  

Trish Boggess   509-954-4981 

 trishboggess@roadrunner.com 
 

 Ride Coordinator:  

Chris Bennett   509-951-1090 

    
WEBMASTER: Myrna Rasmussen 

  iDESIGN, LLC 

     

CLUB MEMBERS 

REMEMBER… 

THIS IS YOUR NEWSLETTER. IF 

YOU HAVE ANYTHING YOU 

WOULD LIKE TO CONTRIBUTE 

TO THE SAY ABOUT SOMEONE 

OR SOMETHING, NEWSLETTER 

PLEASE CONTACT KEN OR 

KATHY CHRISP. THIS IS YOUR 

VOICE… USE IT.  

YOU MAY HAVE SOMETHING 

TO SELL, WORDS OF WISDOM, 

SOMETHING NICE TO PICTURES 

OR JUST WANT TO BE A PART 
OF THIS NEWSLETTER, SPEAK 

OUT.  
                        WE NEED 

ARTICLES AND YOU ARE OUR 

REPORTERS!! 

 

There will not be a Board meeting or General meeting in 

December 2011 

mailto:klchrisp@comcast.net
mailto:ftraver@roadrunner.com
mailto:Eaglejim00@yahoo.com
mailto:glingraham@comcast.net
mailto:trishboggess@roadrunner.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    CHRISTMAS  PARTY !!!             
 

The Christmas Party is on for December 10
th

 at 5:00 pm in Rathdrum. It will be 

held at the Rathdrum Grange, Just south of town on Hwy 41on the west side of 

Hwy, across the road from Zip’s Drive Inn on Boekel Road.  Going North from 

Post Falls, turn left at the first light (Boekel road) in Rathdrum and the Grange will 

be immediately on your left.  Everyone is welcome bring family and friends. It 

would be nice to have an approximate head count a week before.  

Pat Labolle is donating the turkey and Ike Eickstadt  has volunteered to cook it. We 

would like you to bring a dish. The food is always terrific so please try to attend.  

We would like everyone to bring a wrapped ornament or small gift for an 

exchange. 

We would like you to let us know what kind of dish you will be bringing and how 

many people in your party. Please call Ken Chrisp at (509) 473-9032 or Gordan 

Ingrahm at (509) 844-8133. 

It is a surprise on what we will be doing so------- 

 

PLEASE COME AND JOIN THE FUN!!!! 

 
 

Just a  

REMINDER… 

All dues for 2012  

Are due the first of January 
 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Santa at the Snakepit 
 

 

 
On December 15, 2011 Joe Peak at the Snakepit at Enaville Id. Is having a 

Christmas party for the less fortunate of the local area and would like 
volunteers to help serve the guests that will be there. Santa clause will be 

giving out presents to the boys and girls. It would be real nice if those of you 
that do show up would bring a gift not wrapped for the little ones ages babys 

to 16 years. For those of you that have other plans on the 15th and would like 
to bring a present to your Christmas party on the 10th for the Snakepit it will 

be delivered for you, it would be greatly appreciated. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 Well we are near the end of another 

year! Time sure goes fast. We have had 
some really good rides Thanks to Chris 

Bennett, Carol Hunt (Wallace area) and 
Brian Dunham (Sandpoint area). We had 

a real nice camp-out at Ludlow Meadows 
Where Chris Bennett and Joe Saffeels 

took us on some trails we had not been 
on before. The night ride was a lot of fun 

other than the dust. The camp pot luck 

was really good, although a lot of people 
would have liked to have been able to 

take a nap after all that food. 
 

All and all I think the year went well. We 
hope to be able to start riding a little 

sooner  next year. (weather permitting)  

We would like to extend our thanks to all 

of the volunteers that helped us put 
things together this year, without your 

help we could not have done everything. 
 

We did lose two of our members this 
year. We will remember them for a long 

time.Our heart goes out to their families.  
 

 
 

Ken and Kathy Chrisp 
 

 
 

We would like to wish everyone a very Happy Holiday!!! 



 

 

 

It would be great if everyone wore helmets this next year, and if you happen 
to have a radio… bring it along too. I am sure there is going to be more road 

riding this year thanks to our Forest Service         
 
      

    
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

BUSINESS MEMBERS 
 

 

 

ACE HARDWARE                               1217 N. 4th St. ~ CDA ~ 773-1581  

                              1604 E. Seltice Way ~  Post Falls ~ 773-1581 

ALLSPORT POLARIS HONDA                      E. 19505 E. Broadway Ave ~ Liberty Lake, WA ~  
                                                                     509-962-5044 
 

ATV TRACKS.NET                       W. 1021 NW Blvd ~ Spokane, WA ~ 509-326-1207 
 
CDA HONDA                                 2745 Seltice Way ~ CDA ~ 765-5005   

 
CDA POLARIS                       6040 E. Seltice Way ~ CDA ~ 664-3601 
 

CHARLES YERNAN EXCAVATING            2493 E. Eight Mile ~ Athol ~ 818-4533 

ALL RIDES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE 
 

SUGGESTED RIDING SKILL LEVEL 
 

         EASY –            Beginning rider skills, mostly flat trails, no side hills, stay on designated trails 

 
INTERMEDIATE-   Experienced riding skills RECOMMENDED, roads/ trails, possibly some steep 

slopes, side hills or loose rocks  
 

COMBINATION –        Combination of difficulties, various terrains. For example intermediate to 

difficult abilities 
 

  DIFFICULT –               Experienced riding skills REQUIRED, trails requiring 4WD, obstacle 

navigation, rocky, side hills and slower travel 



 

 

 
EDGE PERFORMANCE             11494 N. Warren ~ Hayden ~ 762-9025 

 
EMPIRE CYCLE AND POWER SPORT           7807 E Sprague ~ Spokane, WA ~ 509-892-6368 
 

ENAVILLE RESORT (SNAKE PIT)                     1480 CDA River Rd. ~ Kingston ~ 682-3453 
 
ERICKSON RV              425 E. Borah ~ CDA ~ 659-4594 

 
FARMERS INSURANCE OF HAYDEN  157 Hayden Ave. ~ Hayden ~ 772-6058 
 

HAPPY HERMIT RESORT             PO Box 1324 ~ Post Falls 
 
HAUSER MARKET AND SMOKE SHOP           26913 W. Hwy 53 ~ Hauser ~ 773-5571 

 
HELMET OUTLET USA.COM                     5648 N. Govt. Way ~ Dalton Gardens ~  
                                                                    762-3668 

 
IHOP                        2301 N. 4th Street ~ CDA ~ 667-9600 
 

OXARC               7321 E. Trent Ave. ~ Spokane, WA                
                                                                     509-921-5938 

 
INTERMOUNTAIN SECURITY            14375 Rockwood Ct. ~ Rathdrum ~ 667-4915 
 

LIFETIME ROOFING AND SIDING                     314 N. Division ~ Kellogg ~ 784-1363 
 
MAYS HONDA              30 Gun Club Rd ~ Sagle ~ 263-4212 

 
MIKES POWER SPORT             10625 E. Sprague ~ Spokane Valley, WA ~   
                                                                     509-891-4300 

 
MR. TIRE                        PO Box 276 ~ Athol ~ 683-2195 
 

NORTH IDAHO PROPANE                      PO Box 2096 ~ Hayden ~ 772-6719 
 
PANHANDLE RIDERS ASSOCIATION, SANDPOINT, ID 

                         Brian Dunham ~ 255-6531 
 
PETSTOP                        10464 N. Govt. Way ~ Hayden ~ 762-4474 

 
SPECIALTY RECREATION                      772 W. Kathleen Ave. ~ CDA ~ 667-3571 


